
 

Student Count Day 10/4 

Milford Fire Depart-
ment visit for kinder-
garteners 

10/9 

Early release day - 
Students are re-
leased at 2:37. 

10/10 

PTA meeting @ 9:30 
at Kurtz 

10/11 

Milford Fire Depart-
ment visit for 1st 
graders / Police De-
partment visit  

10/11 

The Color Run!   

(Rain date 10/20) 

10/13 

School Safety Week 10-16 

through 

10/20 

Vision screening (1st, 
3rd, 5th and Cats) 

10/23 

Fall Costume Parade 
@ 3:00 on the Mile-
age Club track  

10/31 

Picture retakes 11/2 

Half day -  Students 
released at 12:40 

11/3 

Election Day - No 
school for students 

11/7 

Book Fair 11/8  

through 

11/16 

PTA meeting at 9:30  11/8 

Conferences 11/9 & 

11/14 

Veterans Day       

Celebration 

11/10 

Thanksgiving break 11-22 

through 

11/24 

Building Hours: 

9:10 1st Bell (students may enter)  /  9:15 2nd Bell (school starts)  /  4:07  Dismissal 

Fall Events this Month 

Halloween is a fun and exciting event at the elementary level. The staff at 

Kurtz embraces the fun of fall-focused activities and wearing costumes at 

school. Students are encouraged to wear appropriate costumes on Hallow-

een. Costumes deemed inappropriate for the elementary school level are 

those that include blood, weapons or questionable content. Please reach out 

to Mr. Chisik directly if you have questions about acceptable costumes.  

Students wearing inappropriate costumes will not be allowed to wear their 

costumes at school, but will certainly be able to participate in events. Clas-

ses will be celebrating Halloween in fun ways. Parents can look for infor-

mation coming from classroom teachers, indicating the schedule of events for 

the day.  

The whole building will be participating in our traditional parade on 10/31, at 

3:00. Parents are welcome to attend and enjoy the parade on the playground. 

Students will all be able to show off their costumes as we walk 

the Mileage Club track outside on the playground, (weather 

permitting).  

The Color Run is coming up this month.  It is my hope that each family 

supports our fundraising goal, if they can.  Our PTA and I have worked to-

gether to set a conservative goal that supports programming and class-

room initiatives, throughout the school year.  Making a donation should 

feel like the safest and easiest way to show your support of our programs 

here at Kurtz and to do your part to make sure students and staff have 

what they need to make each school year a success!  Thank you in ad-

vance for your support! 

From the Principal’s Desk… 

Kurtz Elementary School 

kurtzelementary 

@kurtzelementary 

Kurtz Elementary 
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Students in the Spotlight 

Congratulations to Zachariah 

Porter and Jackson Nickerson-

Tucker for being recognized as 

our Students in the Spotlight, 

this month.  

Zachariah is a first grade stu-

dent in Mrs. Zimmerman’s 

class.  He is a leader in 

school.  Zachariah is a focused 

student who follows rules and 

expectations and works hard in 

the classroom.  He goes out of 

his way to make sure everyone 

is included in activities, both in 

the classroom and on the play-

ground.   

Jackson is in Mrs. Hornyak’s 

third grade class and is also 

viewed as a leader and role 

model among his third 

grade peers. Jackson regu-

larly helps others and is 

quick to make sure his 

peers understand their 

school work. He is a great 

friend to all of his class-

mates. 

Both students exemplify the 

type of leadership attributes 

our staff and students rec-

ognize as meaningful and effec-

tive.  

We celebrate our Students in the 

Spotlight each month because 

they make a difference at school 

and in our great community.     

The Kurtz Connector 

The 2023 Pizza Night was a 

huge success this year.  

Program leaders, Mrs. Zim-

merman, Mr. Brugger and 

Mr. Chisik, ran our perspec-

tive D.O.G.S. through an 

informational presentation 

after enjoying dinner with 

our students.   

 

We greatly appreciate our 

friends at our local Hungry 

Howie’s for the donation of 

the pizza and breadsticks, 

for all of the attendees.  

Our supportive PTA took 

care of the rest.  We are all 

looking forward to the offi-

cial start of the program 

this month.  

Watch D.O.G.S. Pizza Night 
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English Language Learners are a Focus at Kurtz 

The start of the school year has 

been an exhilarating time for our 

English Language Learners.  We 

have engaged in many exciting 

activities, gradually settling into 

new routines, and getting to 

know our caring teachers and 

administrators.  

 

The use of technology at Kurtz 

enables our students to master 

concepts in many innovative 

ways. This is especially valuable 

to our English Language Learners, 

as these experiences help them 

become immersed in valuable 

learning content, while mastering 

the English language.  

We are proud to provide 

such a caring, nurturing 

and loving environment to 

all of our students! 

Veterans Day is a big deal at Kurtz Ele-

mentary School.  This year, we will be 

observing Veterans Day on Friday, No-

vember 10.  We are working on all of the 

logistics now, but we want to make sure 

families save the date and plan to join us 

in celebrating our heroes at 9:30 in front 

of the building.  If you are interested in 

donating time, food items for breakfast 

or in stepping in to run or sponsor our 

big breakfast for our veterans, please 

reach out to Mr. Chisik.   

Veterans Matter at Kurtz! 
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We are very proud of the pick-

up and drop-off processes we 

have in place at Kurtz. We 

work hard to make this daily 

routine safe and effective. 

There are Kurtz staff mem-

bers assigned to ensuring our 

systems work effectively, 

while still making sure to use 

the time to connect with stu-

dents and provide support 

when and if support is need-

ed. We assure you that our 

system works and is most ef-

fective when visitors follow 

our plan. We are always fo-

cused on getting you in and 

out of the parking lot as quick-

ly as possible. Visitors can 

help us make pick-up and 

drop-off times flow best by not 

parking on the curb during 

pick-up and drop-off times.  

• Mind the 15 MPH speed 

limit on Kurtz Drive. 

• Vehicles should be pulling 

all the way up and quickly 

getting child(ren) in and 

out of the car. Please do 

not get out and help chil-

dren in or out of the vehi-

cle.  

Pick Up and Drop Off 

• Utilize pick-up and drop-off 

Kurtz staff or park if your 

child requires extra support.  

• Visitors should never pass 

in the left lane of the loop 

because it is not safe for 

our students and could (and 

has) resulted in damage to 

vehicles, 

adding un-

necessary 

stress on 

individuals. 

We feel 

strongly 

that pass-

ing really 

only has 

the poten-

tial to save 

a few sec-

onds on your commute and 

strongly expect you not to 

do it.  

• If you are planning to park, 

please park in a designate 

parking space. Kurtz staff 

members park in the back 

of the lot in order to make it 

as easy as possible for par-

ents to find a parking space 

in our small parking lot. Al-

so, students should never be 

walking through the parking 

lot without an adult. Parents, 

please observe the posted 

speed limit sign on Kurtz 

Drive.  

• We ask parents to respect 

our neighbors and nev-

er block driveways 

when you are picking 

up or dropping off. We 

have also been con-

tacted by our neighbors 

at the Document Store 

to ask parents not to 

use their parking lot as 

a pick-up space.  

Parents are not to es-

cort their child(ren) to 

their classrooms for 

various health and safety rea-

sons. Teachers meet their stu-

dents outside each morning to 

start the day in a positive and 

personal manner. Your participa-

tion in this process is both ex-

pected and appreciated. Please 

feel free to share ideas and sug-

gestions in writing with me, Mr. 

Chisik, at your earliest conven-



Page 6 

PTA Corner 

The Kurtz Connector 

Welcome back Kurtz families! We 
have a lot of exciting events 
planned for October.  The Teen-
age Mutant Ninja Turtle Movie 
Night is this Friday, at 6:30pm. It 
is a family event. Bring chairs, 
bug spray and your appetite for 
delicious snacks. We hope to see 
lots of families enjoying this event.  
 
The Color Run is October 13. We 
are actively fundraising for our 
only fundraiser of the year. We 
are looking for volunteers as well, 
to help make this event run as 
smoothly as possible.  

Upcoming Events: 
October 6 - Movie Night  6:30pm 

October 11 - PTA meeting 
9:30am 

October 13 - Color Run afternoon 

 
Please watch Social Media for the 
agenda and up-to-date infor-
mation 

 
2023-2024 Kurtz PTA Board: 
Jodie Courtney - PTA President 
Sarah Stanislav - Vice-President 
Maya Brothers - Treasurer 

Laura Clarke - Communica-
tions Secretary  
Elizabeth Goldberg - Record-
ing Secretary  
 
Follow us on Social Media 

Facebook: Kurtz Elementary 
PTA 2023-2024 

Instagram: 
@kurtzElementaryPTA 

Email: KurtzElementaryPTA@

gmail.com 

mailto:KurtzElementaryPTA@gmail.com
mailto:KurtzElementaryPTA@gmail.com

